CAM VALE PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES 
for meeting held on Thursday 17th March 2016 
in Longburton Village Hall 
at 7.00 p.m.

Present: Cllr Williams, Cllr Jesty, Cllr Gilchrist, Cllr Regan, Cllr Baldock, DCllr Lawrence, Stephen Kell, the Clerk and 2 residents 
1. Apologies for absence  - Cllr Coffin

2. Declarations of INTEREST - None
3. To approve and sign the Minutes
3.1 It was resolved "THAT THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 19TH NOVEMBER 2015 BE APPROVED AND SIGNED BY CHAIRMAN”.  Unanimously agreed.
4. MATTERS RAISED BY MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC
4.1
Mr Barton reported that he had been advised to send a copy of his petition into DCC Highways and they will be considering this at the Regulatory Committee on the 28th April 2016 at County Hall at 10am.  Simon Gledfield, Highways, will be preparing the report for County and did not require any additional material.  Prior to the April committee meeting a speed count will have been made to present to the meeting.  Cllr Jesty agreed to attend the meeting as a representative for the Parish Council.  Cllr Williams emphasised that the project would be supported by the Parish Council but since Mr Barton had elicited Oliver Letwin MP’s support it had been taken to a higher authority than the Parish Council so they could offer no further practical support. 

4.2
It was reported that there was a severe accident on 9th February 2016 at the subject crossroad. 

4.3
Cllr Bevan was not present to report back on Issues on the A352.

4.4
Cllr Gilchrist outlined the progress on a number of issues first raised with DCC/ Alaric Little.  Reported problems with shrubs and trees were either the responsibility of the shrub owner, landowners or the Parish Council to cut back.  It was agreed that if there were no safety issues then no action would be taken.  Should a problem arise then the Council will appoint a contractor to cut back the vegetation. 

4.5
The second issue was regarding pedestrian access where the road narrows by the pub. Roland Skeets, DCC Highway maintenance, had agreed to have the drain cleared which would reduce the amount of water collected at this point.  Highways felt that this would help but the CVPCouncil felt that this would not be an ideal resolution; we would prefer a tarmac skim layer to raise the level of the path so that water and muck did not collect.  Cllr Gilchrist to enquire further.

4.6
The road narrow sign, previously under a tree, has now been moved southwards and is now visible.

4.7
Cllr Baldock reported that WDDC has ordered house number markings for Kings Close, the positioning has been agreed and an order of installation drawn up.  However, there may be a delay due to long waiting times but a temporary sign is in position.

5.
REFERENDUM ON CHANGE OF GOVERNANCE SYSTEM AT WEST DORSET DISTRICT COUNCIL
5.1
DCllr Lawrence reported that there had been a petition raised by Public First who achieved verified signatures of 5% of the electorate which allowed them to trigger a referendum on the structure and workings of WDDC.  The potential cost of this would have been in the region of £145,000, but to reduce costs the referendum will be held at the same time as the Police & Crime Commissioner Elections in May. 



The referendum question is prescribed by regulations and in effect will be:




How would you like WDDC to be run?



By a leader who is an elected Councillor chosen by a vote of the other elected Councillors and this is how it is run now.
OR



By one or more committees made up of elected Councillors, this would be a change from how the council is run now.



The result of the referendum will be binding on the council. If the result is in favour of a change to the governance arrangements the council will be required to implement the new committee structure from the date of the new Leader in May 2017.  If the referendum favoured no change, the current Leader and Cabinet arrangements would remain in place.



In preparation for the referendum the District Council is required to draw up proposals for the operation of a committee system.



Additionally, WDDC is discussing the possibility of a Combined Authority led by Dorset County Council.  This would include all Districts plus Bournemouth, Poole , Christchurch and East Dorset, with an aspiration to serve all of Dorset.  If this happens it will be in place for the next council in 2019.

6.
FINANCIAL MATTERS & GRANTS
6.1
It was resolved that THE CLERKS SALARY FOR 4 MONTHS AT £1569.26 BE APPROVED”.  Proposed: Cllr Gilchrist, Cllr Baldock.  Unanimously agreed.

6.2
“BROADBAND EXPENSE OF £40 FOR THE LAST FOUR MONTHS WERE AGREED”. Proposed: Cllr Gilchrist, Cllr Baldock.  Unanimously agreed.  

6,3
“OFFICE 365 HOME SUBSCRIPTION YEARLY COST OF PACKAGE AT £79.99 ALREADY PAID BY CLERK TO BE RECLAIMED”.  Proposed: Cllr Gilchrist, Cllr Baldock.  Unanimously agreed.  To discuss next year the purchasing of a life time package.

6.4
“MCAFEE PROTECTION PURCHASE AT £64.99, CLERK PAID BY CARD TO BE RECLAIMED”.  Proposed: Cllr Gilchrist, Cllr Baldock.  Unanimously agreed.

6.5
Smaller Authorities' Audit Appointments.  It was unanimously agreed that Cam Vale Parish Council would remain opted in to the SAAA Scheme.  Unanimously agreed.

6.6
Cllr Gilchrist has received quotations for renovation of the war memorial, the cost would be in the region of £1400 to redo all the lettering.  He is in the process of applying for a grant but this will take some time due to the recent high number of applications.  

6.7
SID BATTERY PURCHASE BY NIGEL WILLIAMS CHEQUE REISSUED FOR £12.80 IN REPAYMENT. Unanimously agreed.

6.8
Email notification regarding DAPTC subscription charges circulated.

6.9
VISIONICT INVOICE £234.00.  Unanimously agreed

7.
PLANNING MATTERS 
7.1
Adoption of the West Dorset, Weymouth and Portland Local Plan 2011-203.  It was noted that there has been no change in the Development Boundary for Longburton.  Clerk has hard copy of plan if anyone wishes to review.

7.2
Enforcement Notice - Burton Hill Plantation, Holnest, in place.
	APPLICATION NO: WD/D/15/0002502
PROPOSAL:  Proposed two storey side and rear extensions, part loft conversion including dormer windows and internal alterations.
LOCATION: 20 NEW CROSS, LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 6EJ

PC Comments:  No Objection.  There is some concerns from neighbours regarding traffic issues involved with building work.

	APPLICATION NO: WD/D/15/0002575 & WD/D/15/0025676
PROPOSAL: Construct a summerhouse in the rear garden.
LOCATION: SPRING HOUSE, SPRING LANE, LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 5PB.  PC Comments:  No objections submitted 15/12/15

APPROVAL OF PLANNING PERMISSION GIVEN & APPROVAL OF LISTED BUILDING CONSENT GIVEN.

	APPLICATION NO: WD/D/15/0002698
PROPOSAL: Erect extension.  LOCATION: Lindon, BOYS HILL, SHERBORNE, DT9 5PJ

No objections submitted 30/12/15

	APPLICATION NO: WD/D/16/000108
PROPOSAL: Approval of all reserved matters for p.p. 1/D/13/000590 – agricultural dwelling..
LOCATION: LOWER FARM, LILLINGTON SHERBORNE, DT9 6QX.
PC COMMENTS: CVPC response: Refusal and request that this Application goes to Open Committee. 

It is known that the residents who have expressed concern about the proposed development like and respect the Applicant who has built a very successful farm enterprise which now needs a farmworker’s dwelling. They are simply concerned about the detrimental effect it’s siting, as proposed, will have on their lives in this beautiful vale. We are content with the access arrangement and particularly support the use of local stone as shown in the plans.

 However, we must recommend refusal in support of residents whose aspect will look directly at the proposed dwelling and make the following recommendations:
1. Size should be commensurate with a farm worker’s dwelling of 1600sq ft, with the removal of permitted development rights.
2. Orientation. To minimise the visual impact on the village, it is recommended that the dwelling be rotated by around 90 degrees to present a near gable end view with its garage situated to the south at the far end. The Visual Impact of a dwelling in this position on this picturesque vale has always been a major concern of villagers whose houses have their main aspect that direction and for walkers who enjoy this landscape; this has been Cam Vale Parish Council’s consistent position over the last few years.
3. Landscaping – Although hard to enforce, we recommend screening through an indigenous planting/hedging scheme to soften the visual impact of the dwelling and retention of existing hedging on the eastern side of the long access track seeking a minimum height of 2.5m.  Existing ancient trees should also be protected.

Submitted 26/2/16

Cllr Williams asked that DCllr Lawrence actively support the advice and opinion of the Parish Council on this application at committee.  That both DCllr Lawrence and DCllr Legg makes sure that the Committee fully understand both the villagers and the Parish Council point of view.  DCllr Lawrence suggested that the more people who attend the meeting will give greater weight to the Parish Councils views.  Cllr Williams emphasised that he wants the support of the District Councillors to uphold the consideration of the Parish Council and villagers.  He also felt that the Planning department should take more consideration of the views of Parish Councils when making decisions.  That they were not just members of the public but an important part of the decision process.


7.3
Information on an online petition to all Parish Councils to have appeal rights against planning decisions, was circulated.  Cllr Williams urged Councillors to consider and support.

8.
ADOPTION OF PHONE BOX
8.1
Cllr Baldock reported that there had been a public meeting of the residents to find out what plans the residents of Longburton wanted for the phone box.  Feedback showed the majority wanted it to house a village location map to identify properties in Longburton.  There was some concern regarding security and public liability.  Clerk to circulate insurance document for Councillors to review and check that the Parish Council has cover.  Potential planning issues were discussed.  It was agreed that the contract should be signed and returned, to purchase the Phone Box.  Proposed: Cllr Baldock  Voted For:5.  Abstained: 1. 

8.2
Cllr Williams suggested that the phone box might be used as a site for a defibrillator but it was agreed that this was not feasible.

8.3
Cllr Jesty mentioned that the telephone box in Holnest needed repair.  It was agreed that the Clerk would write to BT to ask them to either refurbish or remove the phone box.  The box is located at Boyes Hill Turning, A352, next door to the telephone exchange.  Cllr Jesty to give the Clerk the number of the phone box.

9.
REVIEW OF PARISH PLAN ACTION POINTS
9.1
Cllr Baldock has taken on reviewing the actions from the Parish Plan.  There are 29 action points, 9 have been completed, 10 are in hand, 6 are related to the Depot site which leaves 10 not completed.  Cllr Baldock will report on selected points at each meeting.  

9.2
Mr Barton raised the point that action point number 7 related to road and road safety and this could incorporate issues on the A357.  
10.
DEPOT SITE UPDATE
10.1
Cllr Gilchrist has reviewed the draft S106 agreement and asks Councillors to review and return comments within the next 7 days (ie. by 24 Mar).  He noted that further to the comments already made he notes that there is no indication of how much CIL money will be allocated to the Parish Council
11.
LOSS OF VILLAGE POST BOXES 
11.1
Letter received from Royal Mail indicating that over 30 boxes have been stolen in Dorset with the loss of customer mail.  Once the thefts have stopped Royal Mail will review the replacements on a box by box basis.  The Clerk agreed to hasten a Post Office response for an update on replacement of the two post boxes that concern us.

12.
COMMUNITY OWNED SID
12.1
Cllr Williams explained that the SID process had been reviewed by Cerne Abbas Parish Council.  The device is co-owned by Charminster, Cerne Valley and Cam Vale, the running of it and purchasing of any spare parts are under the umbrella of the Parishes and split 3 ways.  Cerne Valley have been organising this for the last 5 years, and now will pass it on to Charminster PC to control the rota and maintenance organising for 2016/2017.
13.
QUEEN’S BIRTHDAY CELEBRATIONS
13.1
It was agreed that any celebrations would be managed by individual parishes and could be discussed at the Village meetings, rather than at the Group Parish level.  

14.
CORRESPONDENCE
14.1
SHERBORNE AREA HOUSING FORUM

14.2
Dorset Highways request submitted by Clerk for road sings to be cleaned.

14.3
Hall booking completed with the exception of Holnest and Lillington annual meeting.  Cllr William will book Lillington Church and Cllr Jesty, Glansville Wooten Hall for their respective meetings..

14.4
Copy of Electoral Register received.

14.5
NALC Bulletin on National Developments and Meeting

14.6
Dorset Home Choice – email circulated.
14.7
Dorset Highways Winter Service Policy for information – email circulated.
14.8
Groundwater warning area promotion

14.9
2016 Rural Bus Services Review: Briefing - circulated
14.10
Neighbourhood planning event leaflet from DAPTC circulated.

14.11
Dorset Highways Councillors Satisfaction Survey Results

14.12
Training schedule for 2016 – circulated

14.13
Your Bus Matters events in Dorset this week - consultation regarding proposed bus cuts in Dorset

14.14
DAPTC Annual Conference 2016 - The Impact of Local Government re-organisation on Parish and Town Councils

14.15
Referendum on Change of Governance System at West Dorset District Council email circulated.

14.16
Mobile library service review - confirmed new schedules and stops for withdrawal

14.17
Neighbourhood Planning Event – 14th April 2016.
15.
LATE ITEMS
15.1
Cllr Jones apologised for not managing to purchase the Commonwealth Day Flags due to a mix up with the dates in his diary. 

15.2
Cllr Jesty raised a problem with clay being deliberately placed on the roadside verges to hinder tractor movement, but it was agreed that this was outside the area of Cam Vale so no action will be taken.  

15.3
Cllr Regan reported that a 30mph sign was faded and needed repairing.  Cllr Regan will email the Clerk with the location of the sign to report on dorsetforyou website.

15.4
Cllr Gilchrist suggested reducing the number of Parish Council meetings from the present 5 to 4 per year, one every 3 months.  To be an agenda item for the next meeting with date proposals from Cllr Gilchrist.

15.5
The Clerk outlined the finance process for accounts to be agreed in May.  

15.6
It was agreed that each parish would plan their village meetings.  The Clerk will contact Berkley Field Committee to arrange their annual meeting to coincide with the Holnest Village meeting. 

15.7
It was agreed to put the co-option of Stephen Kell on the Agenda for the next meeting. 
16.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING – 



Village Meetings 

7th April 2016

Holnest








14th April 2016
Longburton








21st April 2016
Lillington & Leweston


Berkley Field AGM

7th April 2016



Full Council Meeting
19th May 2016
Full Council meeting.


